UNISPACE IV: Draft Report Language 
1. The Committee at its sixty-seventh session noted with appreciation a proposal to hold a fourth United Nations Conference on the Exploration and Peaceful Uses of Outer Space (UNISPACE IV) in 2027. The General Assembly, in its resolution 79/87, encouraged the Committee to further consult on the proposal.

2. The Committee noted with appreciation that consultations on the proposal, led by Italy and Morocco, had been held at the sixty-second session of the Scientific and Technical Subcommittee, at the sixty-fourth session of the Legal Subcommittee and during the intersessional period. The Committee heard a report by Italy and Morocco, in their capacity as co-facilitators, on the outcomes of the consultations.

3. The Committee agreed that the UNISPACE IV could be held in 2027 with the objectives, form, dates, venue, participants, organization and scope, and financial aspects as contained in Annex XX to the present report.

4. The Committee noted, however, that a revised programme budget proposal for 2026 to be presented by the Secretary-General could significantly affect the funding arrangements for the UNISPACE IV. The Committee, therefore, agreed that more information on the funding arrangements would be required before deciding to hold the UNISPACE IV in 2027. 

5. The Committee agreed to hold additional informal consultations, led by Italy and Morocco as co-facilitators, during the intersessional period to assess the funding arrangements for the UNISPACE IV to be convened as outlined in the proposal contained in Annex XX, with a view to making a recommendation to the General Assembly at its eightieth session. 

6. The Committee also agreed that it would act as the Preparatory Committee for the UNISPACE IV and that the Scientific and Technical Subcommittee as well as the Legal Subcommittee would act as the Advisory Committees. The Office for Outer Space Affairs would act as the secretariat of the UNISPACE IV.

7. The Committee requested the Office for Outer Space Affairs to present its plan for funding the UNISPACE IV during the above informal consultations, taking into account possible impact of a revised programme budget proposal for 2026 and anticipated budgetary implications for 2027 on the Office.
